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On September 8th, a Mission Team arrived in Armenia. The team arrived at Yerevan airport at 3:55 am and left for Vayk straight from the airport. There
were three people on the team: the team leader Wanda Watts, Mona Kita, and Keith Eudy. Wanda and Mona have been to Armenia before, Wanda has even lost a number of her trips to Armenia and Artsakh, but for Keith, this was the first trip to Armenia.


The first day was an orientation day for the team. Wanda and Mona had seen and taken part in the renovation of the Project AGAPE new office last year
when they arrived in the same month of 2021. They were amazed at how much of the office the local team completed in a short period. They started working on the project the next day. The project goal was to install the third set of playground equipment in the playground adjacent to the AGAPE office in Vayk. The team did immense work. On September 11th, the graduation ceremony of the first graduates of the Vocational School paralleled the opening ceremony of
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the playground. We decorated the area with tens of balloons and a table full of cookies, fruits, and champagne.


The proceeding newsletter will tell more details about the graduation ceremony, but here are some details related to the team: Wanda Watts gave the certificates to the graduates along with all the professional supplies that Project AGAPE staff and the Vocational School manager had bought beforehand for all the graduated based on their chosen vocation. The team also helped to wrap all the supplies in fine papers, which they went and bought a day before the graduation. The graduates gave beautiful flowers to the team and the staff members to express their appreciation for the skills they had received at the Vocational School.


The team had two weekends in Armenia and chose to work on Saturdays. Both Sundays started with worship in one of the churches in the region. They ended with sightseeing at the medieval church Tanahat and the Gladzor University – a medieval university established around 1280, a 13th-century Noravank monastery, Areni-1 or "Bird's Eye" cave complex, a multi-component site, and
late Chalcolithic/Early Bronze Age ritual site and settlement. Excavators found the oldest shoe and winery in the world with skeletons of three individuals who lived here in the Chalcolithic era. They identified that the latter
individuals belonged to haplogroup L1a. One individual's genome indicated that he had red hair and blue eyes.


For Keith Eudy, this trip was an eye opener as he learned for the first time that Armenia was the oldest Christian country in the world that adopted Christianity as a State religion in 301. The team visited the Echmiadzin Cathedral – the religious center of all Armenians around the globe. It is the first Christian cathedral built in ancient Armenia (301-303), and most scholars often consider it the oldest cathedral in the world. They also visited the Geghard Monastery or

Geghardavank, meaning the Monastery of the Spear (originates from the spear which had wounded Jesus at the Crucifixion, allegedly brought to Armenia by Apostle Jude, called here Thaddeus, and stored amongst many other relics).
This cultural and religious immersion in sightseeing is an essential part of each team’s visit, as this unique opportunity allows the team members to experience first-hand the rich yet tragic history of Armenians, completely immersing themselves in the culture and religion of the country. The Armenian Genocide complex was the last sightseeing of the team.


Besides the main project – the installment of the playground set - the team did substantial work helping the staff in construction work and in many other tasks that will help the staff of project AGAPE serve the families in need more effectively and efficiently.


It was almost the beginning of the team’s visit when on September 13th
Azerbaijan started another aggression, this time against Armenia. The entire eastern border of Armenia from north to south was under attack. The resort town of Jermuk, under heavy shelling, was not very far from Vayk. While the AGAPE staff was deciding whether to take the team to Yerevan, the team members asked: “What would you do if we were not here? Would you go to
Yerevan or stay here?”. The staff answered that they would stay. “Then we stay, too,” was the team’s answer.


Truly, KINDNESS IS THE HIGHEST FORM OF INTELLIGENCE.


But the most crucial thing is that "What you get by achieving your goals is not as important as what you become by achieving your goals."
 (
Photo 
Gallery
)



 (
Country Director, Nara Melkonyan, has made a new request for assistance to enable displaced people to receive vocational training so that they can move toward self-sufficiency in their new homes. She has identified several folks that are interested in learning cosmetology. She also
 
foresees
 
that
 
some
 
people
 
might
 
want
 
to
 
learn
 
carpentry
 
or
 
open
 
a bakery. We want to encourage you to contribute to this new ministry opportunity. You can follow the links below to make your contributions.
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Every Contribution Makes an Impact!
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Follow us!
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